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Division 49:  Western Australian Sports Centre Trust, $15 126 000 - 
Mr M.J. Cowper, Chairman. 

Mr R.C. Kucera, Minister for Sport and Recreation. 

Mr R.J. Alexander, Director General, Department of Sport and Recreation. 

Mr W.G. Swetman, Director, Business Management, Department of Sport and Recreation. 

Mr S.D. Kerr, Acting Manager, Finance, Department of Sport and Recreation.   

Mr R.C. KUCERA:  Sandy Kerr will be answering any financial questions on this division. 

Mr T.R. BUSWELL:  The minister has touched on this before, and maybe we did not quite get to the answer to 
the question that the member for South Perth asked about the ongoing management of Members Equity Stadium.  
I refer to page 863.  Would it not be wise for the Western Australian Sports Centre Trust in future to look after 
and take control of these many stadia that government instrumentalities of all sorts of persuasions have been 
putting money into for a long time?  I refer to Subiaco Oval and possibly the WACA.  We would then not get the 
problems that football, rugby and so on have had. 

Mr R.C. KUCERA:  In the case of Members Equity, there is an equal partnership with the Town of Vincent.  
That has not been considered for being taken over.   

Mr T.R. BUSWELL:  If I may just jump in through you, Mr Chairman, I can see problems between soccer and 
rugby coming up.  

Mr R.C. KUCERA:  An issue arose recently with the cost of rugby league playing there.  Certain types of 
flexibility are built into the heads of agreement.  We can step in and do certain things.  Similarly with Subiaco 
Oval we can do that.  That aspect can be built into the heads of agreement.  The essential of the Sports Centre 
Trust is that it deals with sporting facilities that will not make a profit.  The $14 million that is flowing through 
there each year is the cost to government of running those facilities.  For instance, the Joondalup complex 
belongs to the government, not to the people of Joondalup.  One would ask in the long term whether that is a 
good arrangement.  The motorplex at Cockburn is now making money.  One might wonder why the government 
is in the business of running a motorplex.  Those kinds of things are really up for consideration.  I have some 
issues with the government owning and running sporting facilities when they are profitable.  When we must step 
in, as we do in Midland with the cycling facilities, they are unlikely to make a profit at any time, but cycling is a 
very popular sport which needs to be supported.  I believe that there is a role there for the Sports Centre Trust.  
Whether the Sports Centre Trust would ever step in and take over the management of major stadia like Subiaco 
Oval is a question that I would like to address to John Langoulant and his committee when they start to look at 
the whole question of the future of sporting facilities in this state.   

Mr T.R. BUSWELL:  AK Reserve comes into the same category. 

Mr R.C. KUCERA:  AK Reserve comes into that kind of thing.  A project control group is looking at the long-
term major facility needs of Perth.  As the member knows, John Langoulant is chairing that committee.  There is 
a draft project brief.  If part of that comes back and they talk about the government managing facilities, 
obviously it is something that we will look at.  The Sports Centre Trust has been successful in what it has done.  
Certain areas are profitable, but they are now propping up unprofitable areas.  One wonders whether the 
government should be in the business of managing profitable situations.   

Football has probably put $50 million into Subiaco Oval.  What do we do with that?  We would have to walk up 
and buy it off them.  My belief is that if we get proper heads of agreement for a joint arrangement between us, 
local government and perhaps Members Equity in the case of a private organisation managing a facility, as long 
as those heads of agreement are right, I do not think we will have too many problems.  We will always have the 
tick and tack of commercial negotiations.  My view at this stage is not to expand the role of the Sports Centre 
Trust; in fact, I would like to see it managed a little tighter.  I will certainly look at it from the point of view of 
whether, when we reach the situation of a sporting facility becoming profitable, the government should be in the 
business of hanging on to it.  There has been no major review of that area for some time.  The Machinery of 
Government Taskforce looked at it and recommended that there should be a further review down the track.  
Perhaps the question the member has raised poses the question of whether I need to look at it from the point of 
view of John Langoulant’s committee or do I need to look at the whole structure.  That is a question I have not 
addressed at this stage. 

Mr T.K. WALDRON:  On page 863, the first two dot points of the major achievements for 2004-05 refer to the 
staging of major rock concerts at Arena Joondalup and Challenge Stadium.  I notice that one of the major 
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initiatives for 2005-06 is to continue to stage those concerts.  Are concerts actually booked for that period and 
how successful financially and otherwise have those rock concerts been? 

Mr R.C. KUCERA:  They have been very successful financially.  It is a hard question from a government 
perspective when we know that those kinds of things are propping up the operations of other stadia.  As for what 
is booked in the future, I have no doubt that management is chasing bookings on a regular basis.  Again, that 
raises the issue of the multipurpose stadium that is proposed on behalf of the government.  Some $50 million for 
that is in the budget for public works.  When it is built - it is not a question of if it is built - I have no doubt that it 
will impact on those stadia, which will then see us start to look at what is needed.  A feasibility study was 
completed in July 2002 to determine the need for that particular venue, as the member is aware, and $50 million 
has been budgeted for it. 

That is something that will impact.  I have to keep coming back to the fact that there is a $14 million impost on 
an annual basis on government to support these facilities.  That is something that should be recognised. 

Mr J.E. McGRATH:  The minister mentioned the Kwinana International Motorplex.  I notice it is not in the 
Western Australian Sports Centre Trust although it is owned by the government.  It is not mentioned here. 

Mr R.C. KUCERA:  It comes under normal costings.  As I understand it, it is managed by the sports centre 
trust.  It is leased to the people who manage it.   

Mr J.E. McGRATH:  It is not operated by the trust but it is owned by the government? 

Mr R.C. KUCERA:  Yes, that is right.  It is operated by the lessees.   

Mr J.E. McGRATH:  The complex is owned by the government? 

Mr R.C. KUCERA:  Yes.   

Mr J.E. McGRATH:  Has the government received any expressions of interest in the facility?   

Mr R.C. KUCERA:  Because it is vested land, the first approach would have to be made to the City of 
Cockburn.  We are always willing to entertain approaches in that regard.   

The appropriation was recommended. 
Committee adjourned at 9.00 pm 

__________ 
 


